12796, Marquis Sagnia 90th Anniversary – Fraternity- Due 9/12/13
Good Evening Ladies and Gentlemen,

I want to welcome you all to this celebration of the 90th anniversary of the Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. and especially the Nu Omega Chapter which was founded right here in Detroit, MI. When this chapter was first organized in 1923 we only had 26 members but we have had steady growth over the years, especially when we expanded by opening membership to other colleges in the Detroit area and organizing an undergraduate chapter Nu Sigma at Wayne State University in 1938. 

Giving back to the community has always been an important part of the foundation of this fraternity. The main fraternity has served the community for 90 years but our own Detroit chapter has faithfully served for 75 years and is one of the largest chapters in existence. Our members have served on the Detroit Housing Commission, which helped us to obtain our fraternity home at 235 East Ferry St in Detroit, a grand old Victorian home that we joined together to restore. 
But we have always made it a point to sponsor a variety of projects for the improvement of Detroit’s Black community. One important project is the granting of college scholarships to hard working young people from the community. We also sponsor a national talent competition to reward students with outstanding musical talent. If you review our website http://www.nuomega.com/chapter_history.php you will find that we have donated more than $500,000 to the United Negro College Fund. Our members have worked diligently in the fields of health and science, and our chapter been called the doctor chapter. 
As you can tell from just these few facts our chapter is committed to giving back to the community where we live, work, and learn. We are not just committed to pursuing our own dreams but we are committed to helping others achieve their dreams. Every generation has a desire to make sure they have made their mark on the world but they also want to do something that will make it just a little bit easier for the ones who come after to achieve their hopes and dreams also. 
In addition to helping others to achieve their goals I think you can see from the community projects we have aided, whether with our labor or with our finances, we are committed to helping the community that welcomes us. We have made it a point to actively work against racial discrimination and to outlaw hazing of our membership. 
Over the years we have had many distinguished members of our fraternity one of whom was Robert H. Lawrence who was the first Black to participate in the Astronaut Program as well as earning a Ph.D. in chemistry at The Ohio State University. We have had many other distinguished members who were scientists, politicians, and civil rights activists. 

Tonight we are honored to have with us past and current members of our fraternity, as well as dignitaries of our community. I thank you for celebrating with us tonight not only our grand history but our bright future as we continue the traditions set forth by the founders of this organization. It is our hope and desire to always encourage those of our membership as well as the community that welcomes us to strive to achieve our best and to seek first to serve others before we seek to advance our personal position. 

Thank you all for being here tonight. 
